
JEFFERSON DISTRICT COURT  

Juvenile Practice and Procedures beginning June 15, 2020 
*This serves as an addendum to the General Order to Establish Local Rules and 
Protocol For Reopening Jefferson District Court, Effective June 15, 2020. 
 
The General Order and other information regarding all of District Court can be found at: 

Jeffersondistrictcourt.com  

 

As the Reopening order indicates, “Juvenile court proceedings will be conducted remotely 

pursuant to Supreme Court Order 2020-39, unless the Judge determines and provides notice that 

a hearing or matter will be heard in person.”   

 

Court is being held via Zoom or telephone only. 

 

All parties, witnesses, and attorneys will receive the Zoom/telephonic appearance information 

through court notice.  

 

If you do not receive notice from the Court, and want to appear remotely on a juvenile matter, 

please email: jeffersonjuvenile@kycourts.net.  

 

*If you cannot afford an attorney, the Court will appoint one for you at the Arraignment.  

 

 

• Beginning 6/15/20, Jefferson District Juvenile Court will resume hearing non-detained 

juvenile petitions remotely Monday through Friday beginning at 8:30 a.m. 

• Motions for in-person hearings or trial must be made at least ten (10) days prior to 

scheduled hearing or trial date and emailed to both the presiding Judge and opposing 

counsel.  

• All hearings will be scheduled at a time designated by the Court. Hearings not heard due 

to court closure will be rescheduled chronologically by the Court.  

• All juvenile dockets shall be recorded in the JAVS and/or Zoom platform for the official 

court record of proceedings. 

• Any Questions may be directed to: JeffersonJuvenile@kycourts.net 

 

Thank you and we look forward to the further reopening of Jefferson District Juvenile Court.  
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